RICHLAND COUNTY COUNCIL

TRANSPORTATION AD HOC COMMITTEE

December 4, 2014 4:00 PM Admin Conference Room

In accordance with the Freedom of Information Act, a copy of the agenda was sent to radio and TV stations, newspapers, persons requesting notification, and was posted on the bulletin board located in the lobby of the County

Administration Building

CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Livingston called the meeting to order at approximately 4:02 PM.

Mr. Malinowski moved, seconded by Mr. Manning, to adopt the agenda as published. The vote in favor was unanimous.

PROGRAM UPDATES

- a. <u>State Infrastructure Bank Application</u> Mr. Perry stated the application was submitted during the summer. A month ago a request for information was received from the State Infrastructure Bank. The questions were:
 - (1) How many projects are in our match were SCDOT projects at the time that Council approved placing the referendum on the ballot?
 - (2) More detailed cost estimates on the Assembly and Huger Street streetscaping projects.

Mr. McDonald, Mr. Joe Mergo and Ms. Teresa Wilson signed a letter and returned all of the information that was requested by the SIB.

- b. <u>Annual TPAC State of the Penny</u> The TPAC State of the Penny is scheduled for January 26th at 6:30 PM at Lower Richland High School.
 - Mr. Manning requested that staff research the TPAC member's attendance and if the members are reporting to their respective municipalities.
- c. <u>Shop Road Extension Phase I Project</u> Mr. Perry stated Council approved a contract extension to C. M. Smith and the bid for construction is expected in early Summer 2015.

PROGRAM UPDATES—PROGRAM DEVELOPMENT TEAM

a. <u>Dirt Road Package E</u> – Package E was bid out and awarded to C. R. Jackson. The project is slated to be completed in late Spring or early Summer 2015.



Committee Members Present

Paul Livingston, Chair District Four

Bill Malinowski District One

Jim Manning District Eight

Kelvin Washington, Sr. District Ten

Others Present:

Torrey Rush
Tony McDonald
Tony Edwards
Shawn Salley
Chris Gossett
Rob Perry
Beverly Harris
Daniel Driggers
Michelle Onley
Monique McDaniels

RICHLAND COUNTY COUNCIL

- Resurfacing Packages A&B The packages were bid out and awarded to Sloan Construction and is slated for completion in late Spring or early Summer 2015.
- c. <u>Design- Build Intersection Projects</u> Mr. Perry stated that 6 intersections were selected. The surveys and traffic studies have been completed. December 18th the contract will be advertised.
- d. <u>Southeast Richland Neighborhood Improvement Project</u> Council approved the limited to notice contract. The Program Development Team held a public information meeting in Southeast Richland to re-introduce the project. A meeting with Mr. Jackson is to be scheduled to discuss the feedback received at the public meeting.

INNOVISTA PROJECT - GREENE STREET PHASE I

Mr. Perry stated that the University of South Carolina requested to progress the project, pay for the design and be reimbursed when the project was ranked in the preliminary engineering phase. The project is a streetscaping from Assembly Street to Gadsden Street.

Mr. Perry requested the committee recommend to Council to advertise the project for construction on December 18^{th} , which will allow bids to be opened on February 2^{nd} . A notice proceed and groundbreaking could take place as early as March 1^{st} .

Mr. Manning moved, seconded by Mr. Malinowski, to forward the request to Council for approval. The vote in favor was unanimous.

TOWN OF BLYTHEWOOD REQUEST FOR PROJECT REVISIONS

The Town of Blythewood requested to remove the Blythewood Road widening from Syrup Mill to Winnsboro Road and replace it with additional projects.

Mr. Manning moved, seconded by Mr. Malinowski, to forward this request to the TPAC Committee for review. The vote in favor was unanimous.

COUNTY TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM

- Approximately 10 year spending plan
- \$441 Million in projects under construction in 5 years
- Schedule will be placed on website

Mr. Manning moved, seconded by Mr. Malinowski, to forward to Council with a recommendation for approval. The vote in favor was unanimous.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at approximately 4:43 PM.

